## THE JUNCTION CITY TELEPHONE CO.

R. B. FEGAN GENERAL MANAGER

JUNCTION CITY, KANSAS

June 5, 1939

Dr. F.C. Allen University Of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Doctor:

I returned from western Kansas last night and this morning found your invitation to play golf against the Seniors on June 10th.

I am very sorry that I will be unable to attend as Dad left this morning and I must stay on the job. I appreciate your invitation and am very sorry that I will be unable to help " pin the Seniors ears back."

Please remember me to Mrs. Allen and your family.

Sincerely yours,

Bob Fegan